ORIGINAL

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
Minutes of Caucus Meeting August 4, 2020

After the pledge and invocation by Amy Hurst, the caucus meeting was called to order

Amy Hurst Present Joyce Carson Present
Shannon Johnson Present David Klaber Present
Amy Hitch Absent Luke Price Present

Also Present: Attorney Brandon Voelker

The Mayor reported the sewer project was ready to go to bid process. Everything was in order to begin
the process.

Departmental Reports:

Gary Lea-reported he would be hiring a new person due to having one quit. They had a few minor water
leaks they fixed, had looked at the Justice Center where there is an erosion issue for the purpose of
marking sewer lines. Luke Price brought up the LED lights and reported the study done by Harshaw
Trane did not find any meters that tested below 99%. Therefore, the feeling was there would not be the

need to replace anything for significant savings. Luke would like to move forward with initial project to
replace street lights.

Shannon Clem-submitted and reviewed the monthly activity with the Police Department that included a
Code Enforcement log. There was some discussion in the enforcement process for violators. He also
reported an 8" grade girl, Emily Fultz, had used her savings money to provide pizza for the Sherrifs Dept
and the Police Department for appreciation of their services. Both agencies were planning a recognition
with a plaque to her for a Good Citizen award.

David Marquardt-submitted and reviewed the fire run report for the month and also the maintenance
issues with several trucks and pieces of equipment.

Ramona Williams-still working on the door issues and audit was on going.
Council members brought several city issues to the table from people that had reported to them.

Luke inquired about the status of the old Middle School, Mayor said he would fry to have a report by the
seling.
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Rgﬁ Stinson, Mayor Attest: City Clerk
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